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ROTARY NEWS
knocking it out of the parkknocking it out of the park

Brian and I have enjoyed visiting the Dugouts of Areas 
2, 6,7 and 13 throughout August.  We continued to be 
amazed at the amount of work that is done by Rotarians 
in our smaller communities.  The involvement with our youth 
programs, a local Farmer’s market, benches and tables put in 
at the community park, Rotarians providing a lot of man hours 
at their county fair; and the amazing projects go on and on.   It 
is so evident that without the Rotarians on the field these areas 
would have a huge loss. It is vital that we promote the good we are doing so 
our communities are aware of what Rotary is doing in their back yard. I encourage you, if you 
haven’t already done so, to put together a brochure that showcases what you are doing in your 
areas.  Don’t keep all your good works a secret.  

The polio basket that the clubs are providing for auction to the next club have continued to be 
a success. Currently the basket from Carson City went to Tahoe City for a $100 a member for a 
total of $3300.00.  To date we are just over $17,000 raised for polio from the baskets that have 
been created. Most clubs are keeping the baskets for a future fund raiser; however, the best part 
is seeing the creativity and the fun being had. 

I want to thank all that have supported the District Project “Smiles without Borders “. We are 
almost half way to reaching the $15,000 from clubs in our District.  We are also making good 
progress on raising enough for me to be able to represent our District during the 2019 Rose 
Bowl Parade, so THANK You!

We will be finishing up August “membership month” with a growth in membership.  As we 
continue to promote the opportunity of Rotary membership let’s also stay focused on keeping 
our current members engaged, on the field and playing the game with us.

The month of September takes us into our month for “Literacy”.  Many clubs in our District 
do something that promotes literacy.  A great resource for funding literacy projects is Dollar 
General.  www.dgliteracy.org/grant-programs: Grant funding is provided to assist in the 
following areas: Implementing new or expanding existing literacy programs; Purchasing new 
technology or equipment to support literacy initiatives; Purchasing books, materials or software 
for literacy programs; Applications for grants run from Jan to the middle of May each year.  If you 
are looking at expanding a project or starting a literacy project, I encourage you to check out 
their website, so you can plan to do a little more next year.

I look forward to seeing you at our Avenues of Service on Sept. 8th in Reno and the 15th in 
Elko.  You can also register for next year’s 4-way Fest District Conference at an Early Bird price.

DISTRICT GOVERNOR  
TINA SPENCER-MULHERN

“The difference between impossible 
and the possible lies in a person’s 
determination.“

–Tommy LasordaDay at the ACEs Lee ” Jaws” Walker 
MVP Loyalton

Rotary garden in 
Plymouth

New members  
Kim Little & Terri Kline 

of Pollock  
Pines-Camino
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FROM THE DUGOUT AREA 1

“There are three types of baseball players: Those 
who make it happen, those who watch it 
happen and those who wonder what happens.”

– Tommy Lasorda

HELLO FROM AREA ONE 
This is indeed going to be an exciting year for us up here in the Northeastern California 
area of District 5190. I would say that those who fail to visit our area this year will be 
missing out on the excitement that the two Susanville and the Chester Rotary.

The three women presidents, Michelle Hunter, Tonya Peddicord, and Becky Brewster 
bring a dynamic mindset to their clubs. All three clubs seem to be dealing with the 
changing demographics, cultural mindset, and new opportunities for their clubs that are 
taking place in our area.

One of the primary areas all three clubs are invested in is youth programs. These include 
reading to the different schools, providing books, thousands of dollars in scholarships, 
sending students to both REGL and RYLA and also Rotary Youth Exchange.

Another area the three clubs are working on is more interaction with one another. We 
would like to possibly get together for some dinners, work projects and a three club 
Foundation Dinner. One of the true joys of Rotary is fellowship and meeting others 
that have the same passion in trying their best to make the world a better place for all 
people.

There is talk about getting a dog park going and working on a place for Disc Golf.  The 
Susanville, Westwood, Chester area has unique opportunities for the Rotary Clubs to 
explore as this year offers new ways to invite people into the Rotary family.

In the coming year, there is going to be a Beer & Wine Tasting on November 17th that 
Susanville Sunrise Rotary will host; Wheels Around Lake Almanor in which Chester 
Rotary Participates in September; and various fundraisers that the three clubs will be 
presenting. 

Our District Governor visit for Chester Rotary had to be rescheduled due to an illness 
of our President, but will be rescheduled. It is wonderful to have District Governor Tina 
Spencer being so accommodating in this regard. For those of you in District 5190 who 
have not gotten to meet her, please do spend some time with her. She is joyful, fun, 
approachable and will answer any questions you might have as we go through this year. 
Personally I truly believe here in 5190 we have been blessed through the years to have 
such quality leaders.

In short, the three clubs in Area One are doing quite well, have very active members 
and great leadership. We hope our Rotary friends and family members will take time to 
visit the clubs in Area One. You will be welcomed with open arms…and invited to take 
part in our adventures. As a very wise woman said, “If you say you have nothing to do, it is 
because you are not participating…”

AREA 1 UPDATE
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GET READY…OUTBOUND 
EXCHANGE OPPORTUNITY
As fall nears, we are on the lookout for high 
school students with a spirit of adventure. 
The Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE) program 
is opening up Preliminary Applications for 
high school students between the ages 
of 15 ½  and 18 ½ years old when they 
leave on their exchange. What we see in 
every student that undertakes this journey 
proves the study that claims young people 
living overseas for extended periods of 
time improve their life chances and choices 
by 40%. That is, they have a 40% better 
chance to find more success in college, 
career, relationships and decision-making 
than those who have not had a multi-
cultural experience. Not a bad benefit.

District 5190 RYE would like to send out 
24 to 30 young students for 10 to 11 
months to be educated and explore the 
culture in their host country in our 2019-
2020 exchange year. This is a priceless 
opportunity to live in Europe, Eastern 
Europe, Asia, South America or Mexico 
and gain the confidence that living abroad 
under the safe umbrella that Rotary will 
provide. The education of living abroad far 
exceeds what a young student can learn in 
a standard high school program.

WHEN TO GO?
Many students who would rather 
graduate from high school with their 
fellow classmates, knowing that they 
usually return to the grade they missed on 
exchange, will wait to go on exchange until 
their “gap” year between high school and 
college. Like all choices in life, there are 
upsides and downsides. In this case, going 
out on exchange during the gap year will 
reduce a student’s choices of countries 
because there are some countries that will 
not take a graduated student. On the other 

 Here they come! Welcome to the U.S.

RYE NEWSRYE NEWS

hand, without some careful planning with 
school officials and taking extra advance 
courses, a student who leaves during their 
junior year, for example, will have to enroll 
as a junior upon return from exchange. 
However, many students have managed 
to take upper level classes online or 
additional advanced studies that allowed 
them to enroll in the next school year upon 
their return (in this example, their senior 
year of school). 

All in all, we think that the student and 
their parents know what will work best 
for them. Some students are more mature 
at an earlier age and others value a 
standardized approach to their education 
so wait until high school has ended. 
Some students just aren’t interested while 
others are chomping at the bit for the 
opportunity. At our Exchange Briefing 
Orientation for parents and students 
(October 20, 2018 to be held at the Atlantis 
Casino Resort Spa in Reno) we explain 
the program, parent responsibilities and 
clarification of student expectations. 

In the meantime, Preliminary Applications 
are available at www.rye5190.org from 
the Downloads & Forms tab (download 
the Preliminary Long-Term Application). 
This form will give us background on the 
family and information on the potential 
outbound student. In this application there 
is a section to identify which Rotary Club 
in District 5190 will sponsor the student. If 
the student does not have an association 
with a club, contact RYE Executive 
Secretary Jon S Greene (ryeexecsec@
rye5190.org) for information on how to 
submit the application.  The instructions 
are specific and clear and will let us know 
more about student expectations and 
whether this is a realistic program for them 

at this time. Remember, this Briefing is 
designed to answer all the basic questions 
that help a family determine whether RYE 
is appropriate for the family. 

After the Briefing, the family is better able 
to decide whether or not the student will 
continue with the Long-Term Application. 
The District RYE Committee will schedule 
one-hour interview times with each 
applicant and their parents the weekend 
of December 7 – 9, 2018. Both parents 
and students will be interviewed and 
selection of the final group of outbound 
RYE students will be announced in January 
2019.

We want our students to have a successful 
exchange and this is made more likely 
by holding three Outbound Orientations 
in the five months prior to the student’s 
departure. We have resources beyond 
that as well. For example, the District has 
purchased Rosetta Stone software for 
use by the students. After all, success will 
depend on the student’s ability to speak 
the language of their country. The Rotary 
Club sponsoring the student will also be 
a tremendous resource for the student as 
they learn about Rotary as an organization.

We wish our 2018-2019 Outbound Class well in their new venture
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RYE NEWSRYE NEWS

Nothing feels better when arriving in a new country than a Welcome Committee

ROTARY CLUB 
RESPONSIBILITIES
RYE is one of District 5190 best programs, 
supported completely by most clubs. 
So how can our members step up and 
attract high school students to take part 
in this program? Our clubs generally 
associate themselves with schools in their 
communities, providing Youth Services 
support through our many programs. RYE 
is a program that takes some planning 
and effort, but the outcome is more 
than worth the effort. Connect with your 
high schools, talking to the language 
teachers, career counselors or even giving 
a presentation to the school. Make sure 
you have a presence at the PTA meetings 
and in the school newsletters. Remember, 
in order to make this program available to 
potential outbounds, they have to know 
the opportunity even exists.

Once you have heard back from the 
candidates, interview them and select 
the student you wish to sponsor. If you 
have more than one student interested, 
advise your other students that they will 
be considered as alternates although you 
will only submit your first choice for the 
program. It is understood that this first 
step with an outbound student brings 
your club into the full RYE program and 
you will be hosting an inbound student 
if your outbound is selected. Now is the 
time for all Rotarians to learn about this 
wonderful program and share its value 
with your community and the schools in 
the community. If students don’t know 
about the program, this opportunity will 
simply pass them by.

PREVIEW OF COMING 
ATTRACTIONS
Our inbound students are here, and 
they are already making their impact on 
our schools, our communities and our 
clubs. We didn’t want this newsletter to 
seem as if we forgot them - next month 
we’ll share more about these students. 
Watching them grow over this coming 
year while in the US is astounding. In fact, 
we just had our Rebound Orientation 
(returning outbounds) and I can assure 
you, seeing the growth in both inbounds 
and outbounds is what makes all the work 
worthwhile. Get involved with RYE – you 
won’t be disappointed.

More information:
Outbound Coordinator:  
Bob Conner 
5190bob@gmail.com  
or (775) 267-4640

Inbound Coordinator and  
Host Family Coordinator:   
Chesa Keane 
chesa5190@gmail.com  
or (775) 691-2700

“The next time someone whines that baseball 
doesn’t have enough action, you can do two 
things: first, explain the planning, strategizing, 
calculating, and deception that place 
before every pitch. Then quote Hall-of-Fame 
announcer Red Barber: “Baseball is dull only to 
dull minds.”

–Zack Hample
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MEMBERSHIP Growth YTD Giving Data
 Official Start Current # Percentage Annual Restricted Combined 

7/1/17 7/1/18 Members Growth Giving YTD Giving YTD Ave/Member
Alturas  30 27 27 0.00% $397 $0 $15
Alturas Sunrise 25 22 22 0.00% $810 $0 $37
Amador Upcountry  21 21 21 0.00% $194 $0 $9
Auburn 97 93 95 2.15% $1,550 $75 $17
Auburn Gold Country 30 27 28 3.70% $60 $0 $2
Auburn Sunset 17 21 21 0.00% $0 $0 $0
Bishop 33 27 26 -3.70% $1,435 $65 $58
Bishop Sunrise 31 32 31 -3.13% $85 $0 $3
Cameron Park 52 45 46 2.22% $1,085 $1,310 $52
Carson City 68 66 69 4.55% $135 $125 $4
Carson City - Sunset 12 9 10 11.11% $185 $0 $19
Chester 16 16 16 0.00% $0 $0 $0
E-Club of District 5190 23 23 23 0.00% $0 $0 $0
Elko 61 61 61 0.00% $383 $170 $9
Elko Desert Sunrise 27 26 25 -3.85% $775 $85 $34
Ely 31 28 28 0.00% $0 $0 $0
Fallon 35 38 38 0.00% $210 $0 $6
Fernley 32 26 25 -3.85% $205 $48 $10
Georgetown Divide 37 38 38 0.00% $0 $0 $0
Grass Valley  64 66 70 6.06% $1,110 $225 $19
Grass Valley South 32 35 35 0.00% $280 $0 $8
Greenville 12 14 15 7.14% $500 $500 $67
Incline Village 21 25 27 8.00% $0 $0 $0
Ione 31 33 34 3.03% $200 $0 $6
Jackson 52 51 51 0.00% $170 $0 $3
Loyalton 17 12 12 0.00% $85 $0 $7
Mammoth Lakes 38 25 25 0.00% $270 $0 $11
Minden 30 32 32 0.00% $20 $10 $1
Nevada City 33 33 35 6.06% $335 $0 $10
Nevada City 49 Breakfast 87 80 79 -1.25% $2,639 $1,232 $49
Passport to Amador 34 34 0.00% $10 $0 $0
Penn Valley 33 30 31 3.33% $459 $379 $27
Placerville 28 31 31 0.00% $0 $0 $0
Plymouth-Foothills 47 37 36 -2.70% $515 $0 $14
Pollock Pines-Camino 21 21 21 0.00% $75 $0 $4
Portola 21 27 27 0.00% $105 $0 $4
Quincy CA 45 47 48 2.13% $150 $100 $5
Reno 176 155 157 1.29% $1,565 $260 $12
Reno Centennial Sunset 38 34 35 2.94% $735 $0 $21
Reno Central 76 72 73 1.39% $395 $0 $5
Reno Midtown 24 27 25 -7.41% $25 $0 $1
Reno South 57 51 52 1.96% $562 $70 $12
Reno Sunrise 43 46 47 2.17% $1,559 $600 $46
Sierra Passport 28 23 22 -4.35% $110 $0 $5
Smith Valley 32 32 32 0.00% $225 $0 $7
South Lake Tahoe 24 23 23 0.00% $200 $25 $10
Sparks 107 100 98 -2.00% $720 $95 $8
Sparks Centennial Sunrise 27 25 26 4.00% $650 $110 $29
Susanville 60 53 52 -1.89% $85 $0 $2
Susanville Sunrise 30 29 31 6.90% $0 $0 $0
Tahoe City 32 33 33 0.00% $150 $0 $5
Tahoe-Douglas 53 53 53 0.00% $370 $0 $7
Tahoe-Incline 51 52 52 0.00% $620 $100 $14
Tonopah 19 15 15 0.00% $0 $1,010 $67
Truckee 89 89 89 0.00% $245 $0 $3
Truckee Sunrise 12 11 13 18.18% $0 $0 $0
Winnemucca 57 46 46 0.00% $35 $0 $1
Yerington 40 43 41 -4.65% $100 $0 $2
TOTALS 2365 2291 2308 0.74% $22,783 $6,593 $13
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8.16% 
 DISTRICT-WIDE 

SUSTAINING MEMBERS

ROTARY DOING GOOD IN THE WORLD
YOUR GIFTS TRANSFORMED INTO SERVICE –  
HERE AT HOME AND AROUND THE WORLD
Our goal in 2018-19 is for everyone to be part Our Rotary Foundation, an incredible 
force for good in the world.  

One of the easiest ways to contribute is through Rotary Direct, the recurring gift program that 
allows you to make automatic withdrawals from your checking account or credit card each 
month, each quarter or annually.  How easy is that?  From now through November, when you 
sign up for Rotary Direct or increase your current Rotary Direct commitment, you will receive 
an additional 250 Foundation Recognition Points as a thank you!  

To learn more, visit our Foundation booth at the Avenues of Service September 8th.

GOAL: 100% SUSTAINING MEMBERS
Our goal this year is for 100% Sustaining Member Clubs!  
Sustaining Members are those who give $100 to the Annual Fund of The Rotary Foundation.  
Using Rotary Direct, that is just $25 per quarter or $10 per month!   

Congratulations to our top 3 Clubs as of August 26th
• Jackson – 54.9% Sustaining Members

• Reno Sunrise – 26.7% Sustaining Members

• Sparks Centennial Sunrise -24.0% Sustaining Members

NEW AREAS OF FOCUS POLICY STATEMENTS
When planning a global grant, the Areas of Focus Policy Statements detail what 
projects may be funded through the Rotary Foundation.  Each of our 6 Areas of Focus 
has a new Policy Statement – be sure to use these as you plan your global grant.

GOAL:  
100%  

SUSTAINING 
MEMBERS  

Promoting Peace

Fighting Disease

Providing Clean Water

Saving Mothers and Children

Supporting Education

Growing Local Economies

Water and Sanitation Guidelines for Global Grant Funding (July 2018) 

1 

 

WATER AND SANITATION GUIDELINES FOR GLOBAL 

GRANT FUNDING Rotary is dedicated to six areas of focus to build international relationships, improve lives, and create a better 

world. Through global grants, awarded by The Rotary Foundation, clubs and districts participate in strategically 

focused, high-impact activities in these areas.  
All global grant activities are required to align with the goals of an area of focus. For water and sanitation, the 

goals are: 

1. Provide equitable community access to safe water, improved sanitation, and hygiene 

2. Strengthen the ability of communities to develop, fund, and maintain sustainable water and sanitation 

systems 
3. Support programs that enhance communities’ awareness of the benefits of safe water, improved 

sanitation, and hygiene 4. Support studies for career-minded professionals related to water and sanitation 

Use this document as a guide when applying for a global grant. You’ll learn how to make your projects 

sustainable, what information is required for specific project types, and where to find additional resources. 

 
A. Elements of Sustainability Sustainability means different things to different organizations. For Rotary, sustainability means providing long-

term solutions to community needs that the beneficiaries can maintain after grant funding ends. Pay careful 

attention to the following items to ensure your project’s long-term sustainability and increase the likelihood of 

being approved for global grant funding. 1. COMMUNITY ASSESSMENT Community assessments identify where support is most needed, and the role Rotarians can play in 

making a difference. Project sponsors (often with a cooperating organization) need to conduct a 

community assessment before submitting their application. An assessment can reveal a community’s 

strengths and weaknesses and help you work on solutions. If an assessment has already been done, use 

the relevant data to design your project.  
Use the community assessment to:   Gather perspectives from a broad cross-section of the community, including women, young 

people, and professionals  Allow community members to identify the needs they perceive as most critical  

 Ask community participants how they can contribute to the proposed project 

ENGLISH (EN) 
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Dear Fellow Rotarians

Global Grant #1978580 is about bringing a medical Maternal Health 
Vocational Training Team to Jaltenago, Chiapas, Mexico. 

This will be our second time to bring a medical Vocational Training 
Team to Chiapas, Mexico and we are building on our success.  Our 
goal is to leave behind a SUSTAINABLE MATERNAL HEALTH CARE 
SYSTEM in the region.

The Community Needs Assessment done in July 2018 indicates 
that the Jaltenago area has the highest maternal death rate in the 
state of Chiapas. It was detemined that there is a need for training 
Community Healthcare Educators and Professional Medical personnel.

There are three phases to this Train the Trainer Maternal Health 
Vocational Training Team project:

1. Equipment: Purchase operating room equipment for the hospital 
(serving approx. 27,000 residents) and basic medical equipment for 
the Community Health Educators.

2. Education: Curriculum development, Obstetrical emergencies, 
Prenatal care, Breastfeeding, Birth Control, Ultra Sound training, 
Curriculum development, and identification of pelvic floor medical 
problems. A selected local medical team from the Jaltenago region 
will travel to Bishop, CA to continue their training with the VTT from 
the US.

3. Surgery: Gynecological surgeries

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:
Ramona Delmas
Rotary Club of Bishop Sunrise
radelmas@gmail.com
760-920-3795

YOUR CONTRIBUTION CAN BE SENT TO:
Bishop Rotary Foundation
119 Maciver St. Ste G
Bishop, CA 93514

INTERNATIONAL GLOBAL GRANT
ROTARY CLUB OF BISHOP SUNRISE & ROTARIO CLUB OF TUXTULA GUITERREZ
INVITE YOU TO PARTICIPATE IN AN INTERNATIONAL GLOBAL GRANT OPPORTUNITY

Community Health Educators Meeting

Non-functioning Surgical Suite
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When I was born in the early 40’s the polio epidemic was about 
to raise its ugly head in the U.S.  We lived through that threat 
and fear for many years.  When I joined Rotary in the early 80’s 
the threat had disappeared from this part of the world, but was 
still raging throughout a good part of the rest of the world.  
Rotary had started the process of going into direct combat with 
its partners against this dreaded disease.  After I was elected 
president of the Rotary Club of Reno I attended the International 
meeting in Philadelphia where they announced the successful 
initial major fundraising effort.  We not only met our goal, but 
virtually doubled it.  What a proud moment when they released 
thousands of balloons when the announcement was made.  Little 
did we know at the time it would take us into the next century to 
accomplish our goal and fulfill our promise to eradicate polio.

By the time I was District Governor in 2005-06 we knew we 
still had a long way to go, but we never wavered.  A few years 
later, just as fund raising fatigue was about to set in, a new 
partner arrived on the scene and in an announcement to the 
International Assembly, the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, 
agreed to a match for future monies raised by Rotary.  They have 
continued to do that with higher and higher match amounts.  We 
are so close with three endemic countries while one of those, Nigeria, hasn’t had a case in over two years.  Pakistan and Afghanistan continue 
to account for the last remaining active cases currently at 14 for 2018.  There is also a need to continue vaccinations in other parts of the world 
as well.  The cost of eradicating in these final countries is enormously high.  Geographic, terrorism, religious objections, and transportation 
challenges must constantly be overcome.  Despite that we are making great progress.  

We have two events coming up to help you understand the history, our current situation and how you can help.  First, on September 8 during 
the Avenues of Service session mentioned in this newsletter you can spend a half an hour with me as we discuss all of the above in more detail.  
Secondly, World Polio Day is scheduled for October 24 and we hope that all clubs will participate – Walk/Ride to End Polio, join the Ride to End 
Polio (www.ridetoendpolio.org) Pints for Polio, community screening of our Rotary Foundation’s World Polio Day event in Philadelphia, Pennies 
for Polio, Purple Pinkie…More ideas and resources can be found at www.endpolio.org.  

The Rotary Foundation is asking clubs to raise $1500 each this year, hopefully, through projects in their communities that bring awareness of the 
problem and create opportunities to be part of the solution.  And, of course, there is Governor Tina’s basket challenge that many of you have 
already participated in so be ready when she visits your club to give generously.  

I am also available to be a club program speaker.  I can be contacted at david.bianchi@nm.com or 775-848-8357.  

David Bianchi
District Governor 2005-06
D5190 PolioPlus Chair

HOW FAR WE HAVE COME
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ROTARIAN DOING GOOD IN HIS COMMUNITY

Austin Ford, Jr. Rotary Club of Plymouth-Foothills

Noting a serious unemployment problem in his adopted Amador 
County, Fiddletown, CA- resident and member of the Rotary Club of 
Plymouth-Foothills, Austin Ford, Jr had a need to create jobs.  “No No” 
his wife said; “You’re retired.”  When one nearby family lost their home, 
there was no more discussion. Ah well.  “I looked to see how cash 
flowed into the County,” Austin told us.“  “Economic growth was in the 
wine and vineyard industry, the question was how to tap into it.”

HOW IT STARTED
Gophers are a huge agriculture problem, particularly given increasing 
environmental pressures on vineyards and farms to be ‘organic’ by 
reducing pesticide usage. “When a friend mentioned Barn Owls as 
a natural solution, I called Dr. Martin Cody, UCLA Professor Emeritus, 
who had also retired to our area and spoke at our Rotary Club about 
owls. He said the Barn Owl is the most efficient hunter of small 
mammals but their old nesting environments were going away and 
the population was shrinking.” However, he said, “if you build a safe 
home, they will nest in it and the population will increase…and 
gopher populations will decrease.”  Hmmm.

With neighbor, Jack Vining, a life-long woodworker, and Martin as 
science advisor, Austin formed the Amador Barn Owl Box Company 
in October, 2011. The demand was immediate. And now, 7 years 
later, the company’s products are sold in over 32 Cal communities. In 
addition to 5 models of Barn Owl Boxes, the product line now includes 
Screech Owl and Bluebird boxes, Bat Houses, Wood Duck boxes, 
Raptor Roosts and more.  “We’ve shipped all over the country. Austin 
said. So much for retirement, but a number of good folks are deriving 
income.  Now to get the Honey-do list under control. “

UNEXPECTED REWARDS
There are related rewards.  Six weeks ago, the company was asked to 
relocate a Barn Owl Box that had been abused by a vineyard tractor.  
Lo and behold, even this late in season, there were small owls in it. 
They were lethargic and slow to react; no sign of the parents.  A local 
partner who rescues and rehabilitates raptors-in-need was called.  She 
removed 6 (yes, six) babies and took them home.  “Monday of this 
week, she called me, that it was time to release them – at dusk that 
evening. We actually released 9. What a sight!  Nine very healthy high-
energy young Barn Owls had their freedom and went for it. 

RESCUE, REHAB AND RELEASE OF BARN OWLS IN AMADOR COUNTY

Austin is Past President of the Rotary Club of Plymouth-Foothills. He is 
retired from High Tech but consults to startup businesses, often as a 
service of his Rotary Club. 

Reluctant Owl Pat releasing the  
Rehab’s Owls

Released Owl  
Spreading its Wings

First Flight Landing Gear Down
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Dear Rotarians – Our Rotary Eighth Grade Leadership Program Supporters:
Our District 5190 Rotary Eighth Grade Leadership (REGL) Program residential camp will be 
held on September 14 – 16, 2018 (REGL I) and also on September 21 – 23, 2018 (REGL II) at 
Grizzly Creek Ranch in Portola, California.

Please come and celebrate the graduation of our 8th graders from throughout District 5190 
on Sunday, September 16th, 2018, and/or on Sunday, September 23rd, 2018 beginning at 3 
pm. Rotarians and their spouses are also invited to join us for a hosted lunch (noon) and to get 
to know some of our future leaders. We would love to have you be part of the celebration!

The REGL I session (September 14-16) has 22 schools participating with 3-5 students from 
each school; 100+ students in total. The REGL II session (September 21-23) also has 22 schools 
participating with 3-5 students from each school; 100+ students in total. For both REGL I and 
II, there will be 200+ students! What a gathering this will be!

The purpose of the project remains: to provide high quality leadership training, with a strong 
emphasis on ethics, to selected 8th grade students who have demonstrated leadership skills.

Our aim is to provide these selected students with tools for the difficult choices that they face 
as they move into high school.

Our Theme for 2018 is “Create a Caring Community.”

Please RSVP for lunch; there will be no cost to you! Rotarians and spouses only please.

Thank you for your wonderful support. You can check us out further at www.rotaryegl.com.  
A map and driving directions are in another file attached to your email!

Karen Shimamoto and Paula Dolliver

REGL Camp Directors

karen@shima.us (530) 640-0649

pdolliver58@gmail.com (775) 741-6523

ROTARY EIGHTH GRADE LEADERSHIP PROGRAM – 
FOR OUR SUPER SUPPORTIVE ROTARIANS !
AN INVITATION TO LUNCH AND OUR TWO REGL GRADUATIONS!
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UPCOMING EVENTS SEPTEMBER

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30       

District Rotary 
Foundation 
Committee 
Meeting

Alturas Rotary 
Board and Club 
Visit

Alturas Sunrise 
Board meeting

Alturas Sunrise 
Club Visit

Reno South Board 
and Club Visit

Avenues of 
Service Seminar - 
2018

Interact Officer 
Training

DG Information 
Session at the 
Avenues of 
Service

E-Club Board 
meeting

Reno Central 
Board and Club 
Visit

AG Call

Elko Board and 
Club Visit

Elko Desert 
Sunrise Board 
meeting

Elko Sunrise Club 
Visit

Avenues of 
Service in Elko

Quincy Board and 
Club Visit

Portola Club Visit
Portola Board 
Meeting

Georgetown 
Divide Board and 
Club Visit

9th Annual Golf 
Tournament -  
(Sparks Centennial Sunrise)

Lobster on the 
River “Revisited” 
(Placerville)

Fallon Club and 
Board Visit

Board and 
Club visit to 
Winnemucca

Fernley Board and 
Club Visit RLI 1 Session

Dogs of Rotary 
(Reno Centennial 
Sunset)

Rotary Eighth Grade Leadership 
(REGL) Session 1

(REGL)  
Session 1

(REGL)  
Session 2

Rotary Eighth Grade Leadership 
(REGL) Session 2

www.dogsofrotary.org
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www.dogsofrotary.org
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Friends of Rotary,

You are personally invited to participate in this year’s “Signature 9th 
Annual Sparks Centennial Sunrise Rotary Club Golf Tournament”. Join 
us for a day of fun activities, great food, exciting raffle prizes & meet 
wonderful people who are interested in giving back to our community. 
Because of the generosity of sponsors and participants in our previous 
tournaments, we have assisted our community with books for school 
libraries, calculators for students, speech and music scholarships, 
leadership development courses and camps for eighth-graders and 
high school students, and so much more.

There are several ways to participate and support this event by 
being a Tournament Sponsor, Raffle Prize Donations, Individual Hole 
Sponsorships, Player Gifts, or by signing up to play in the tournament..   
All proceeds stay local to support local programs and services”.

Golfer Registration Online.  Register NOW!  

Sponsored by
Rotary International

District 5150

$500
SAVE

PER STATEROOM

Reservations are exclusively available through
Expedia CruiseShipCenters, North Bay 

877-651-7447
www.winecruisegroup.com/rotary2019

EUROPE’S RIVERS
& CASTLES

The Rotary Foundation 2019
Post Convention Cruise
A fundraiser for TRF

JUNE 6 - 13, 2019 | ABOARD THE AMADANTE
7-NIGHT RIVER CRUISE FROM NUREMBERG TO LUXEMBOURG

Rotary Foundation’s AmaWaterways river cruise in 2017

EUROPE'S RIVERS & CASTLES
JUNE 6 - 13, 2019

The Rotary Foundation 2019 – Post Convention Cruise

ABOUT THE AMADANTE 
INTRODUCED IN 2008, THE AMADANTE’S UNIQUE CUSTOM DESIGN 
AND EXCLUSIVE FEATURES PUT THIS SHIP IN A CLASS BY ITSELF

 » All outside stateroom accommodations, most with French balconies
 » Spacious staterooms & suites (170-255 sq. ft.)
 » Complimentary bottled water replenished daily
 » Unlimited red & white wines from Europe’s great wine regions with 
every lunch & dinner

 » Main Dining Restaurant offers regional specialties using locally 
sourced ingredients

 » Complimentary specialty tea & coffee station available 24/7
 » Beauty salon and massage services
 » Walking track, pool and fitness room

Italy

Belgium

Austria

Poland

Switzerland

Net.

RÜDESHEIM

MAINZKOBLENZ
COCHEM

LUXEMBOURG

PARIS

TRIER

HEIDELBERG
WERTHEIM

KITZINGEN

WÜRZBURG

BAMBERG

PRAGUE

NUREMBERG

Germany

France

Lux.

Czech
Republic

Main-Danube

Canal

Main

Rhine

Moselle Rh
in
e

ZELL

SCHWEINFURT

2 NIGHTS IN PRAGUE, FOLLOWED BY A BREATHTAKING 
7-NIGHT CRUISE FROM NUREMBERG TO LUXEMBOURG,  

PLUS 3 NIGHTS IN PARIS

RECEIVE $250 SAVINGS OFF CRUISE FARE PER PERSON

7-night cruise starting from $3,599 $3,349 per person 
 Optional land programs in Prague & Paris 

from $2,040 per person

$150-$250 per person donation will be made  
on your behalf to The Rotary Foundation*

Terms & Conditions: All rates are per person in USD for cruise only, based on double occupancy in a Category E stateroom. To upgrade to a higher category, please 
ask for details. Rate reflects $250 savings off cruise fare per person when booked by March 31, 2018. Unless explicitly stated that single supplement is waived, solo 
travelers in a double occupancy stateroom must pay an additional single supplement amount before receiving any discounts. Offer is not combinable with any other 
promotions/discounts, is limited to availability, is capacity controlled and is subject to change or termination without notice. Port charges of $182 per person, optional 
land programs, airfares, and gratuities are additional. Other restrictions apply. AmaWaterways reserves the right to revise any errors on the flyer; itinerary subject to 
change. Registration as a seller of travel does not constitute approval by the State of California. CST#2065452-40. V18JAN10SI
*$150–$250 Donation to Rotary is per person as agreed with Expedia CruiseShipCenters, North Bay. Please provide your RI identification number at time of booking.

DATE DESTINATION ACTIVITIES

Jun 6 Nuremberg EMBARKATION
Jun 7 Bamberg UNESCO city walking tour  
  and smoked beer tasting
Jun 8 Volkach Walking tour 
     OR Volkach bike tour 
     OR Full-day Rothenburg 
 Würzburg City tour and Residenz Palace visit 
     OR Würzburg to Kitzingen bike tour 
     OR Cruise to Kitzingen 
 Kitzingen Walking tour for non-biking guests
Jun 9 Wertheim Walking tour 
     OR Main River bike tour 
     OR Pretzel bakery visit and tasting 
     OR Castle hike
Jun 10 Mainz City tour with Chagall windows 
     OR Mainz bike tour 
 Rüdesheim Siegfried’s Mechanical Music Museum 
     OR Gondola ride 
 Rhine Gorge Scenic cruising 
 Lahnstein Evening walking tour
Jun 11 Cochem Reichsburg Castle and walking tour 
     OR Cochem Mustard Mill tour 
     OR Moselle bike tour 
 Zell Exclusive wine festival celebration
Jun 12 Trier “Rome of the North” tour 
     OR “Ancient tales of the Porta Nigra” 
     OR Petrisberg hike 
     OR Trier bike tour
Jun 13 Luxembourg DISEMBARKATION

INCLUDED FEATURES 
7 nights deluxe accommodation in river view stateroom

Unlimited complimentary wine, beer and 
soft drinks with lunch and dinner

Fine dining at The Chef’s Table and Main Restaurant
Sip & Sail Daily Cocktail Hour

Captain’s Gala Dinner and Cocktail Reception
Complimentary Wi-Fi access on board

A variety of guided shore excursions in every port
Complimentary bicycles

CRUISE ITINERARY
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ROTARY LINE UP

ROTARY & DISTRICT OFFICERS 2018-2019

Rotary District 5190 Advisory Board

District Governor – Tina Spencer-Mulhern

Immediate Past District Governor – Doug McDonald

District Governor Elect – Randy Van Tassell

District Governor Nominee – Roberta Pickett – Non Voting

District Governor Nominee Designate – Not Determined – Non Voting

Treasurer – Dave Kary

Secretary – Larry Harvey

District Executive Assistant – Ginny Lewis – Non Voting

Administration – Doug McDonald

Service – Chris Pierce

Foundation – Wyn Spiller

Membership – Steve Mestre

Youth Service – Lindy & Gordon Beatie

Club Administration – Judy Clark

Communications – Dave Zybert

Public Image – Randy Rascati

District Conference Chair – Bill Boon – Non Voting

Assistant Governors

Area 1: Terry Johnson

Area 2: Pete Hochrein

Area 3: Sherilyn Laughlin

Area 4: Anita Daniels

Area 5: Stacy Graham

Area 6: Vickie Christensen-Mclain

Area 7: Richard Forster

Area 8: Bill Boon & Bret Meich

Area 9: Bill Kirby

Area 10: Lorie McMahon  

Area 11: Helen Hankins

Area 12: Elizabeth Cavasso & Jim Cavasso

Area 13: Jeff Gabriel

Rotary International 

President – Barry Rassin

President-Elect – Mark Maloney

Vice President – John Matthews

Treasurer – Peter Iblher

Director – John Matthews


